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Clipping pasted into a Siegel Cooper Company Fall & Winter
Catalogue 1906 by Cloe Collings Meyer thanks to Harriet
Weatherford for sharing this:
At the residence of the bride's parents, Mr. and Mrs.
William Payton, southwest of Waveland, Sunday at half past
two o'clock occurred a pretty October wedding by which their
daughter, Miss Grace Lee Payton, became the bride of Mr.
Fred E. Jessup of near Jessup. 150 guests witnessed the
beautiful and impressive ceremony, which was performed by
Rev. Isaac C. Whitlock of Terre haute. Before the ceremony
Miss Rose Connor, of Waveland, presiding at the piano played
Fire Light Dreams and as the bride and groom entered
unattended she played the Lohengrin wedding march. While the
bride and groom led the way to the dining room where dainty
refreshments were served, the tune was Mendelssohn's march.
The home was decorated throughout, the color scheme being
pink and white. Autumn leaves and flowers being used. in the
dining room purple and white pansies, the colors of the
Royal Neighbors at Judson were used in the decorations. The
favors were white bells tied with white and pink ribb
o!
ns. When the ceremony was being performed the bride and
groom stood in a large bay window, which had been canopied



with floral designs the most attractive of which was a large X6401/2
pink and white star encircled by a crescent moon of the same
colors. The bride wore a becoming gown of white silk
embroidered batiste trimmed with bands of stitched silk.
Those assisting in the dining room were Miss Jessup, a
sister of the groom and Mrs. Harmless, a sister of the
bride. They will be at home on a farm near Rockville after
Nov. 1


